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Detroit to help maintain regional water monitoring system

By Charles E. Ramirez, The Detroit News, detroitnews.com

Detroit will join the effort to keep a drinking water monitoring system in operation, officials said Friday.

The St. Clair River-Lake St. Clair Drinking Water Protection System provides early warning of chemical spills or environmental contamination. The high-tech regional system monitors the waterway that stretches from the southern end of Lake Huron through Lake St. Clair and the Detroit River to Lake Erie.

The governments of the counties and communities along the waterway are discussing how to pay to keep the system running.

Rodney Johnson, assistant director of public affairs for the Detroit Water and Sewerage Department, said it has agreed to keep up equipment in the drinking water monitoring system at two of its intake plants.

"We've agreed to maintain the equipment while discussions continue," he said.

Johnson said the department has a drinking water monitoring system at the two plants that predates the St. Clair River-Lake St. Clair system. That system is the department's preferred measure for monitoring drinking water, and the regional system is supplemental, he said.

The regional monitoring system was installed in 2007 as a $2.5 million project funded by federal agencies along with Macomb and St. Clair counties. But budget constraints have cast doubt over its future. Officials say it costs as much as $1 million a year to operate it.

In October, Macomb County officials approved contributing $50,000 to pay for the system for the next year. St. Clair County officials also allocated $50,000.

Macomb County Commissioner Kathy Vosburg, R-Chesterfield Township, said she is thrilled Detroit will support the monitoring system.

"It just shows that people are serious about the quality of our drinking water in the region," said Vosburg, who is also chairwoman of the Macomb County Commission. "I'm glad the Detroit Water and Sewerage Department sees the value of keeping our drinking water safe with this monitoring system."

